
  

 

The past 7-8 days of temperatures in the 80 degree and 
higher range combined with no rainfall in that period have 
produced dry conditions in most vegetable fields in the Wayne 
County area. A common comment by scouts this past week 
has been for growers to keep up with plant water needs and to 
make sure irrigation is being provided. Growers are cultivating, 
tying up tomato plants, continuing to put transplants into the 
field and starting harvest of high-tunnel tomatoes and 
cucumbers. Some field zucchini and summer squash are soon 
to be harvested.  Sweet corn ranges from emerging to V7 
stage in fields that were scouted. Potatoes are approaching 
bloom and peppers in some fields are at bud to bloom. Green 
snap beans under a high tunnel are in bloom while field 
planted beans are emerging. Onions, garlic, peas and cole 
crops all continue to look good to this point. 
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Wayne County IPM Report: June 2nd  
From Rory Lewandowski, Extension Educator Wayne County 

Picture: Cucumbers in high tunnel ready for 
harvest.  (Photo by Chris Smedley IPM scout.) 
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Wayne County IPM Report: June 2nd Continued 
From Rory Lewandowski, Extension Educator Wayne County 

 One of the big developments this past week was that scouts found some high levels 
(above treatment threshold) of cucumber beetles in some fields. Scouts reported cucumber 
beetles averaging up to 20 beetles/plant in one field and 5/plant in another field. In other fields of 
zucchini and summer squash, cucumber beetles were at low numbers, below treatment 
thresholds. Possibly due to the hot and dry conditions, but slug damage and the presence of 
slugs has decreased markedly. Some sweet corn fields had the highest reported slug damage 
but still well below threshold at 10-14% of the plants showing some slug feeding damage. Scouts 
did report eggs of the imported cabbage worm in some cabbage and cauliflower plantings. While 
thrips have remained light in most onion and garlic plantings, scouts did find a couple of plantings 
where thrips were over threshold and treatment was recommended. Colorado potato beetle 
numbers continue to increase and in some potato fields growers were advised to treat because 
numbers were over threshold. 
 Disease-wise, the hot, dry weather is helpful. The scouts are reporting very little disease. 
Some high-tunnel tomatoes have some plants with botrytis and timber rot (white mold) has been 
found in a few plants in both high-tunnel and field-grown tomatoes. 
 In fruit, both codling moth trap numbers in apples and oriental fruit moth numbers in 
peaches remained high this past week. Codling moths averaged about 7 moths per traps across 
the orchards that are scouted, and oriental fruit moths averaged about 6 moths per trap.   
 Strawberry harvest is starting while blueberries are at the green berry stage of 
development and brambles are in bloom. It appears that the cicada emergence is not going to be 
much of an issue in Wayne County. Scouts did see a few cicada skeletons and live cicadas on 
some bramble and blueberry plants but certainly not the hundreds and thousands that are being 
seen in other parts of the state. 
 

Photos:  

A. Cucumber beetles feeding on young cucumber plant.  (Photo by Levi Myers, 
IPM scout.) 

B. Cicada Skelton on blueberry plant.  Photo by Levi Myers, IPM scout. 

C. Sclerotinia white mold (timber rot) in tomato plant.  Photo by Levi Myers, IPM 
scout. 
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At the OSU South Centers at Piketon, we are in the 5th week of strawberry harvest with harvest 
starting to wind down. Hop bine training continues with most bines trained to the twine. Fungicide 
application continues on 7 day schedule. Fertilizer applications were finished this week in the 
hop yard. 

Southern Ohio Vegetable and Fruit Report 
From Thomas Harker, Research Assistant, Ohio State University South Centers 

A 

Pictures:  

A. First Friday Hops Tour at OSU South 
Centers. Brad Burgefurd showing tour 
participants the hops field and the hop bine 
trained to the twine. (Photos by Abigail 
Fuhrmann) 

B. Strawberries harvested at OSU South 
Centers 
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Disclaimer: Information in this newsletter presented above and where trade names are used, they are supplied with the 
understanding that no discrimination is intended and no endorsement by Ohio State University Extension is implied. Although every 
attempt is made to produce information that is complete, timely, and accurate, the pesticide user bears responsibility of consulting 
the pesticide label and adhering to those directions. Ohio State University Extension embraces human diversity and is committed to 
ensuring that all research and related educational programs are available to clientele on a nondiscriminatory basis without regard to 
race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability, or veteran status. This 
statement is in accordance with United States Civil Rights Laws and the USDA. Keith L. Smith, Associate Vice President for 
Agricultural Administration; Associate Dean, College of Food, Agricultural, and Environmental Sciences; Director, Ohio State 
University Extension and Gist Chair in Extension Education and Leadership. TDD No. 800-589-8292 (Ohio only) or 614-292-1868. 
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To submit an article to the VegNet newsletter please send the article and any photos to  
Charissa Gardner at gardner 1148@osu.edu. For questions regarding the newsletter contact  
Brad Bergefurd at bergefurd.1@osu.edu or call 740.289.2071 ext.132 


